[bookmark: _GoBack]BOROUGH OF CALIFON BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 6, 2024

 Call To Order: J. Genetti, Chair 7:04 pm

“I would like to announce and have placed in the minutes that adequate notice of this regular meeting of the Califon Board of Health has been provided in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act by publication of the annual notice in the Hunterdon Review and the HunterdonCounty Democrat”.

Pledge of Allegiance

Present:  B. Baggstrom, J. Genetti (Chair), K. Mastro (secretary) J. Mclees, T. Murin 

Absent:  D. Blair

Approval of Minutes: Minutes of February 7, 2024

Motion was made by J. Mclees seconded by T. Murin to approve the minutes of February 7, 2024. All present board members were in favor of approval.

Correspondence

 Clerk Mastro read the August 2024 email from ACO. Our ACO responded to a concerned citizen who reported substandard conditions for pet rabbits. The report advised that both rabbits showed no signs of neglect. They appeared healthy, fed with quality food, and had a large and relatively clean cage. The owner advised that the rabbits would be moved inside their home once they obtained a new cage. 

New Business
The Rabies clinic was discussed. It was agreed to change the date from January 11th to January 4th. Clerk K. Mastro has ordered the vaccine and sent the agreement to Califon Animal Hospital.
Board reviewed the 
We reviewed the various dog barking complaints. We have had no complaints since sending out the two letters in May.
Food license issuance for both annual and temporary were reviewed.
The complaint concerning cockroaches was reviewed, and clerk Mastro advised that a health official was assigned to this case and reported that the tenants of all the stores/restaurants at this location were notified. The health officer conducted an inspection of all tenant's properties, and the pest control company was called and did respond.
The next meeting will be the reorganization and regular meeting on January 8, 2024.
With no further business, T. Murin motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 pm, seconded by J. Genetti. All present board members were in favor.
The meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm  
